BENTON













MARCH 7, 2019
PAUL EVANS, CHAIR
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON VETERANS AND EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS
900 COURT ST, NE
SALEM, OR 97301

RE: SUPPORT OF HB2449

CHAIR EVANS, MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE ON VETERANS AND EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

AS THE MEMBERS OF THE BENTON COUNTY FIRE DEFENSE BOARD (BCFDB), WE REPRESENT THE DEPARTMENTS AND FIRE DISTRICTS OF ADAIR, ALSEA, BLODGETT, CORVALLIS, KINGS VALLEY, MONROE AND PHILOMATH AND IT IS WITH GRAVE CONCERN THAT WE ARE COMPELLED TO WRITE TO YOU. THOUSANDS OF CALLS ARE PLACED EACH DAY TO 9-1-1 IN OREGON. CITIZENS HAVE AN EXPECTATION THAT THEIR CALLS WILL BE ANSWERED QUICKLY AND THEY WILL BE HELPED. THEY EXPECT WELL TRAINED AND CAPABLE PERSONNEL ANSWERING THEIR CALLS AS WELL AS THE CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE TO DELIVER THEIR EMERGENCY CALLS IN A FAST, EFFICIENT MANNER. THE COST OF OPERATING A CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATION CENTER CONTINUES TO RISE BASED ON FIXED OPERATIONAL COSTS AND PERSONNEL COSTS. WE HAVE ALSO SEEN A TREMENDOUS CHANGE IN TECHNOLOGY REQUIREMENTS OVER THE PAST 20 YEARS, YET WE HAVE NOT HAD A SIGNIFICANT CHANGE IN REVENUE NEEDED TO FUND DISPATCH CENTERS FROM THE 9-1-1 TAX NOR HAS THERE BEEN ADEQUATE SAVINGS SET ASIDE TO UPDATE OUR CRITICAL, LIFESAVING INFRASTRUCTURE.

THE 9-1-1 TAX IN OREGON HAS NOT KEPT UP WITH INFLATION AND HAS REMAINED AT .75 CENTS SINCE 1995. HB2449 SEEKS TO INCREASE THE TAX AND HELPS TO ENSURE CONTINUED SAFE OPERATIONS OF OUR 9-1-1 NETWORK IN THE STATE OF OREGON.











AS FIRE CHIEFS OF THE BCFDB, WE REQUEST YOUR SUPPORT OF HB2449 TO INCREASE THE 9-1-1 TAX TO \$1.50. WE WOULD RESPECTFULLY ASK FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION TO REMOVE FROM HB2449 THE PROVISIONS THAT GIVES 2% TO COUNTIES WITH A POPULATION LESS THAN 40,000; REDUCE THE AMOUNT FOR OREGON EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 9-1-1 PROGRAM FROM 4% TO 2%; AND REDUCE THE AMOUNT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE FROM 1% TO .05%. WE WOULD ALSO ASK YOUR CONSIDERATION TO ADD LANGUAGE THAT WOULD SPECIFICALLY ALLOW INTEREST EARNED ON THE 9-1-1 TAX TO BE HELD IN AN ACCOUNT TO BE USED FOR FUTURE UPGRADES. THE TAX DOES NOT HAVE SUFFICIENT FUNDS TO PAY FOR CURRENT NEEDS AND CERTAINLY DOES NOT HAVE ENOUGH FUNDS TO PLAN FOR NEEDED UPGRADES. WE ARE HOPEFUL YOU WILL CONSIDER ADDING SPECIFIC LANGUAGE TO AT LEAST BEGIN THE SAVING THAT WILL BE NEEDED FOR OUR FUTURE 9-1-1 NEEDS AS IT RELATES TO TECHNOLOGY AND INFRASTRUCTURE BUILDOUT AND SECURITY.

HB2449 WILL HELP ENSURE A MORE SUSTAINABLE MODEL FOR OUR EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS NEEDS THROUGHOUT THE STATE OF OREGON. WE ARE ALREADY BEGINNING TO SEE A SHIFT FROM THE 9-1-1 TAX TO THE LOCAL LEVEL AND NEED SOME IMMEDIATE ASSISTANCE, WHICH THIS INCREASE IN THE TAX WOULD HELP SUPPORT. IT IS IMPORTANT TO KNOW THAT THIS INCREASE IN THE TAX WILL NOT PROVIDE 100% FUNDING TO ALL OF OUR 9-1-1 CENTERS IN OREGON, BUT IT WILL CERTAINLY HELP IMPROVE OUR ABILITY TO RESPOND TO OUR COMMUNITIES WHEN THEY EXPERIENCE THE WORST DAYS OF THEIR LIVES AND NEED TO CALL FOR HELP.

RESPECTIVELY SUBMITTED,

RICK SMITH

FIRE CHIEF, MONROE FIRE DEPARTMENT

CHAIR, BENTON COUNTY FIRE DEFENSE BOARD